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RTBU NSW LOCOMOTIVE DIVISION NEWSFLASH  

TUESDAY 27TH JULY 2016 

PN INTERMODAL MEMBERS NEWSFLASH 

SIGNING OFF & ON AT BARRACKS (REST LOCATION). 
 

 

Members would be aware that the PN Intermodal EA provides for sign off and on to occur at the 
Barracks / Resting away location when working a shift which involves booking off / resting away 
from your home Depot. 

We had been advised by a number of Delegates that this was occurring on an ad hoc basis 
without any consistency across PN Intermodal Depots and as such at the last few PN /RTBU 
consultative meetings we have raised this as something that needed to be addressed. 

Members are advised that both Pacific National Management and HR have agreed with the 
need for a consistent approach and that the Barracks Location is the place where rest is being 
taken.  

Agreement was also reached that when SDC call the train crew at the barracks (rest) location to 
sign on for the next shift, the train crew can ask SDC to sign them back on at the same time that 
they are being called back to work. 

In both instances, the LMS Kiosk does not need to be used as SDC will manually sign you off 
and on. 

We have been made aware that there have been instances where members felt singled out, 
targeted and or intimidated when they have not used the kiosk but have followed the above 
agreed process. 

Members should not be put in a position of feeling singled out, targeted and or intimidated at 
work and any member/s experiencing this should contact their Local Delegate or Locomotive 
Division Organiser and register a formal complaint with PN HR. 

This cannot be tolerated, and YOUR UNION will support any member who feels threatened and 
or intimidated whilst at work. 

 

 


